Parkfield & Headstone Cricket Club
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Club, held at the Clubhouse on Thursday 26th November 2015 at 8.05p.m.  
In Attendance Alan Chidley, Peter Ford, Miren Shah, Waseem Saber, Nainesh Shah, Nim Patel, Matt Boxer, Mohabat Ali, Bill Lang, Tee Malik, Ali Khan, Umar Khan, Arshad Malik, Dipak Shah, Mir Hussain, Dick Wootten, Pete Devenish, Amit Vadera, Vikit Kothari, Raj Kanabar.
1. Apologies  for absence were received from
Barry Golding, Gerry Bloomfield, Kamel Sharma, Jitu Vadera, Usman Ali.
2. Chairman’s remarks
Miren Shah reported
First XI champions promoted two divisions for 2016, Second XI played well and finished runners up in their league. All league matches were played.
Thanks to everyone involved in ensuring a successful season. Special thanks to Peter Ford who is retiring as treasurer after holding the role at Headstone C.C. and in the eleven years of Parkfield & Headstone C.C.  He also thanked Peter for his ongoing work as groundsman.

The problems with team selection and player availability that have plagued the club for a number of seasons appear to have been resolved with help from the captains and Alan Chidley and the increased use of social media.
3. Treasurer’s report 
Peter Ford presented the audited accounts for 2015.
Showing that even with much increased number of annual subscriptions and match fees there was still a small loss on the season.
There has been a drop in sponsorship contributions and an absece of fund raising social events. 
The full report is attached to these minutes.
In order for the cricket club to relicence the cricket square, it is necessary to increase the Parkfield Sports Clubs’s public liability insurance from £2million per annum to £5 million p.a. The meeting agreed to commit to the additional premium of £55 p.a.and requested the P&H secretary to inform the Parkfield Sports Club treasurer. 
Peter encouraged all members to join and encourage others to join P&H C.C.’s 125 club for just £12 a year of which half is returned in prizes and half used to meet the clubs operating costs.

Matt Boxer has found out what types of social events members are interested in and together with Nim will be organising events in 2016.
Vikit suggested merging some bank accounts to decrease costs, he will discuss with Peter during the close season.

4. Captains’ reports 2015
1St Eleven  Ali reported that there had been an influx of new members, the team has jelled well with good morale and had played good cricket to win the league. Thanks to Pete Devenish for his umpiring and to Peter \ford for preparing good wickets for matches and practice.
2nd Eleven Tee Malik reported that it had been a much better season than 2014 with good cricket and results after a questionable start, with a full side every week for the first time in many seasons.
He thanked Nainesh and senior players for their support and all players for turning up tonight.

Turning to next season 2016:
5. Sunday and midweek cricket.
It was agreed that in addition to the Sunday cricket already being played. We should apply to join in the proposed 20/20 leagues and arrange more Sunday friendlies.

6. Election of officers  

All the officers were elected unopposed
Therefore the officers for 2015 are

	
	Post
	Holder 

	
	President


	Barry Golding

Bill Lang

	
	Chairman
	Miren Shah

	
	Vice Chairman
	Nainesh Shah

	
	Secretary
	Dick Wootten

	
	Treasurer
	Vikit Kothari

	
	Child Welfare Officer
	Dick Wootten, deputy Waseem Saber

	
	Fixtures Secretary
	Waseem Saber

	
	Membership Secretary
	Alan Chidley

	
	Team Secretary
	Role not required for 2015

	
	Social Secretary
	Matt Boxer / Nim Patel

	
	Equipment Secretary
	Peter Ford

	
	Press Officer
	Dipak Shah

	
	Committee member
	Arshad Malik

	
	Committee member
	Tee Malik

	
	Committee member
	Ali Khan


7. Election of captains and vice-captains 
The captains elected for 2016 are

1st XI Ali Khan       vc Waseem Saber
2nd XI Tee Malik   vc Nainesh Shah
Sunday XI captain to be picked from the team on the day.

8. Membership and subs/match fees.
Subscriptions for 2016 are:
Adult 




£100




Students & under 21s

£60


Any subscriptions paid by 31/12/2015 can achieve a £10 discount 

Match Fees including tea:  
Adult 




£10 
Students & under 21s 

£8
9. Any other business
Parkfield & Headstone C.C. Trustees.

Dipak Shah informed the meeting that in order for Parkfield & Headstone C.C. sometimes to operate independently of Parkfield Sports Club on activities that involve obligations to third parties. It is necessary to appoint a number of individual trustees who together will indemnify the club against any failure in carrying out its agreed obligations.
Therefore the committee has asked for volunteers to undertake these responsibilities.
The chairman asked if there were any other members willing to act as trustees. There being 6 volunteers in total, the members voted unanimously to elect the follow six members as trustees for Parkfield & Headstone C.C.

Waseem Saber 94 Chester road, Watford, WD18 0RH

Miren Shah, Karman Villa, Nugents Park, Hatchend, HA5 4RA

Dipak Shah, 1 Larkfield Avenue, Kenton, Harrow HA3 8NQ

Nainesh Shah, 85 Norton Road, Wembley, Middlesex HAO 4RR

Matthew Boxer, 95 Rickmansworth Road, Watford WD18 7JD

Nimesh Patel, 97 Woodberry Avenue, North Harrow, Middlesex, HA2 6AY
Facilities

Peter Ford noted that we need new sightscreen wheels, netting on outdoor nets and a clock and at some point will need to repair or replace the heavy sightscreen.

Web site
Arshad Malik has volunteered to update the web sites with any information that the captains provide this will help ensure that match reports, and thus averages are up to date. 
 Nets
Members were reminded that it is our intention that the winter nets will start in January on Saturday’s at a venue to be established by Nim. Nets should be self funding, as they were in2015,  and provide help in the club making a strong start to the outdoor season and introducing new players and therefore a strong attendance should be encouraged.

The meeting closed at 10.00 pm
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